
  
 

 
 

STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED  
 

Contributions for the next issue by  25th  February to Visitor Centre  
or stansburyscribble@gmail.com 

 

Editor: Chris Duncan    Assistant: Janet Jolly                              Publication through the courtesy of: 
  

ADELAIDE BRIGHTON CEMENT LTD  and  STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION. 

STANSBURY  SCRIBBLE 
FEBRUARY 2023 

 
Welcome 2023! 
 
The 2022 holiday season was an extremely busy one, not only in Stansbury but all over the 
Peninsula.  Visitors have flocked to Yorke’s over the school holidays in numbers most have 
never seen, and we hope everyone has enjoyed special and memorable times with their  
family and friends over the Festive Season and the January break. We now welcome our next 
wave of mostly regular visitors to Stansbury.  These lovely people visit each year to enjoy the 
warm, calm weather that February and March will hopefully deliver. 
 

There were two Seaside Markets held in December– our Christmas market on December 17 
and arguably, our biggest market on New Year’s Eve – both being very well supported by stall-
holders.  The weather has been kind so far during this market season, with New Year’s Eve 
proving to be an absolute pearler and the bumper crowd who visited the morning market and 
Stansbury enjoyed a gorgeous 5 hours browsing the various stalls.  The Stansbury  
Museum reported a sell-out, the Lions had huge line ups for their scrumptious donuts and Rob 
Tonkin, our wonderful charity tune player raised just over $800 for the RFDS.  Well done to 
everyone. 
 

To finish the year and send 2022 off with a bang, the always sensational Stansbury New Year’s 
Eve Fireworks, proudly sponsored by the Stansbury Progress Association, saw large crowds 
flock to the foreshore and enjoy the beautiful weather and spectacle. 
 

28 January was another successful market, with a large crowd attending for the last weekend 
of the Christmas school holidays. We were so lucky to have the rain hold off until nearly the 
end of the market which allowed everyone the chance to browse the over 60 stalls on offer. 
Congratulations to Rob Tonkin for another great effort on the keyboard by Rob Tonkin.  He 
raised $389.90 for the Women’s and Children’s Hospital Foundation. 
 

The crew from Hello SA visited Stansbury on Saturday 28 January to film our beautiful town, 
our section of the art trail, the markets, and the new villas at the caravan park.  Lauren, Tom, 
and the team were so relaxed, friendly and accommodating, it was a pleasure to work with 
them while they were filming at the markets.     
 

With the first half of the season behind us, a huge thank you to all the volunteers who work so 
hard and give their time so generously to help set up, pack up and cook at the markets - you’re 
amazing!  Our next market is 18 February 2023 from 9am to 1pm.  
 

Congratulations! 
Congratulations to Lee Wilson who was the winner of the 2022 Christmas Lights Competition 
which was randomly drawn at the Visitor’s Centre the week prior to Christmas.  Fabulous job 
Lee!  Thank you to everyone else who entered and a big well done to those who took the time 
to put up lights and decorations on their property over the Christmas/New Year season – it 
gave the town a very festive feel. 



Thank You! 
A big thank you to the Stansbury IGA for their kind donation of lollies which were distrib-
uted during the annual Christmas Eve Parade through the streets and caravan park. 
Thank you also to the Stansbury CFS and Santa and his elves and all others who joined 
in the Parade for making this a great tradition for the town. 
 

Citizen of the Year. 
One of the most important events for Stansbury in January is the presentation of the  
annual Citizen of the Year.  This award was presented at the Australia Day Morning Tea 
organised by the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple and supported by the Stansbury 
Progress Association. The Stansbury Citizen of the Year honour goes to a person who 
has been nominated (among others) by a member or members of the community.  The 
award recipient is chosen based on the information provided through the nominations by 
delegates from both the Lions Club and Progress Association. 
 

Together with the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple, the Stansbury Progress Associa-
tion is happy to announce that the winner of the 2023 Stansbury Citizen of the Year is 
Margaret Farrow.  
 

Marg was recognised for her long-term commitment to the Stansbury community.  She 
has been involved in different ways with sporting groups, volunteers at the school,  
Museum and Visitor Centre, as well as being an active member of the Uniting Church 
and the Stansbury Dalrymple Lions Club. 
 

She spends many hours as Client services Coordinator for Meals on Wheels, regularly 
checking on clients’ welfare.  More recently, she has spent countless hours researching 
and updating information for the Stansbury 150

th
 town celebration which is being held in 

October 2023. 
 

She was instrumental in establishing the “Ladies On Their Own” group (LOTO), helping 
to provide a time for social interaction and well-being for this group of women. 
 

Marg is a quiet achiever, committed to the community, with a caring and motivated  
attitude and a lifetime of skills she willingly shares.   
 

Congratulations Marg.  Well deserved. 
 

Past Recipients of Stansbury Citizen of the Year 
 
 

 
 

Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

stansburyscribble@gmail.com 
progress@stansburysa.com 

2006 Lynne Anderson 2015 Carrol Roberts 

2007 Ken Osterstock 2016 Max Pannell 

2008 Faye Ballantyne 2017 Graham Klose 

2009 Pauline Jung 2018 Scott Helmore 

2010 Alex Daniell 2019 Margaret Johnson 

2011 Jeff Brundell 2020 George Kokar (Jnr) 

2012 Murray Thompson 2021 Chris & Ron Duncan 

2013 Rob Tonkin 2022 Joan Elliott (post-humous) 

2014 Jeanette Canton     



 
 
Beautiful weather on New Year’s Eve saw many family groups gathering along the fore-
shore to enjoy the spectacular fireworks display. The entertainment organised in the Park 
was a great success, with lots of dancing and laughter by both Park patrons and visitors 
to Stansbury.  
 
January was very busy at the Park, with many of our regular summer guests enjoying a 
bit of rest and relaxation before heading back to work or school.  
 
February looks like it is going to be another busy month, as we welcome back many  
regular guests who love visiting Stansbury at this time of year.  
 
Development update: 
Works commenced late January to connect our new villas to services (power, water etc). 
We are expecting bookings to open mid February, and are looking forward to offering new 
luxury accommodation options for everyone to enjoy. The Adelady team from Hello SA, 
as part of a segment on Stansbury, filmed the new villas after filming the murals/art and 
markets.  Follow our Facebook pages and we’ll let you know the on-air date as soon as 
we can. 
 
Here’s a few snaps of the three bedroom villa. We can’t wait for the first guests to arrive  

 

Kitchen 

Lounge Room 

Master Bedroom 



RECYCLING 
 
To help keep our town beautiful, and reduce waste the following recycling facilities are available: 
Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off at the Visitor Centre into the box 
located by the front door.  
 
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre (entrance off 
Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured with string) and cardboard 
can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full, please leave the paper bundles under the veranda. 
  
Soft plastics: These can also be placed in the cube if they are clean and appropriately packed. 
Please package the clean plastics into another bag or container for placement into the cube.  
 
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located around the 
town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distributed to the various local 
community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their collection. Alternately Stansbury  
Recycling have a bottle and can depot for all your refundable items and glass bottles.  
 
Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the front door of 
the Visitor Centre.  
 
The Visitor Centre is also able to receive little plastic bread bag sealers, aluminium can pull tabs and 
used biros – no ink.  However, we are no longer able to accept plastic screw lids, Colgate 
products or blister packs. Unfortunately, we are not able to recycle batteries. 
 
EMERGENCY DEFIBRILLATORS: 
In the event of cardiac arrest emergency defibrillators are situated at the following locations: 
• Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small red brick building adjacent to the 

entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 

 
These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to use one.   
You could save a life! 
 
 

This year is a very exciting year for the town as it marks the 150
th
 birthday of the township of 

Stansbury. The organising committee has been working tirelessly for several months already 
and plans are well underway for events to mark the milestone over the October Long Week-
end – 2023. 
 
We will bring you all the details as they are confirmed and hope that 2023 will be a great year 
for our town. 

Long weekend in October 2023 



 
 

 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
FEBRUARY 

 

      5th     Peter Bilney HC.           11:00 am 
    12th     Join Minlaton 
   Harvest Thanks   10:00 am           
    19th     Join Anglican             11:15 am 
     26th     Rosalie Smith     11:00 am 
      

Eternal life is made possible by God’s  
eternal love. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN CHURCH 
   WORSHIP TIMES  

FEBRUARY  
  

 5th  Ven Andrew Lang   11:15 am 
 
        19th  Rev David Amery    11:15 am 
 
“Don’t worry about having the right words; 
worry more about having the right heart. 

It’s not eloquence he seeks, just honesty.” 
~ Max Lucado  

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
 

Stansbury Community Church affiliated with the Baptist churches of South Australia.  
Join with us as we meet every Sunday at 10:00 a.m. for a 10:30 service where we worship 

God and learn about Christ our Saviour. 
 
February 
   5      Peter Agnew 
 12      Peter Agnew 
 19      Matthew Schulz 
 26      Iain McQueen 
 

Do nothing from selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count others more  
significant than yourselves.  (Philippians 2:3 ESV) 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
Lynne Anderson 

 
We had intended to start 2023 on Jan 18th, but COVID had some of us out of action, and oth-
ers ducking for cover, so we are trying again this Wed 1st Feb, and we’ll have more ideas 
about 2023 on Feb 15th. 
 
Bring along any projects you have on the go, or any canny gifts you received for Christmas 
that may inspire us. 
   
See you there!    



 

 

WHAT’S  ON  THIS  MONTH 
 

Further information in Articles in Scribble 
 

 February       
         
 1st    9:30 am    Community Craft and Friendship  (1st, 3rd Wed) 
 1st    1:00 pm  Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
 1st    1:30 pm  Seniors exercise classes  
 2nd  10:00 am  Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
 2nd   12:00 pm  12 Hole Social Golf (every Thursday) 
 3rd         1:00 pm  Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
 6th  10:45 am  Chi Kung (Qi Gong)  
 7th    9:30 am  Table Tennis  
 9th    1:30 pm  RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday) 
                 

 Please check dates for other Senior Citizens’ activities with Cynthia 0458 685 778 
 

**Please read articles for more information** 
  

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 
     SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE TEA 

Good food and family night 
Feb 21st 2023 6—8pm 

 
All welcome to join the Anglicans of SYP at Progress Hall, Stansbury Rd, Yorketown 

Savoury & sweet pancakes 
Raffles & Competitions 

 
Adults $10,  Children (10-16) $5, (under 10) $3 

Family (2 adults, 3 children) $25 
 

Bookings required—8852 1385 or 0437 515 179 
or  reply@anglicansonyorkes.org.au  for catering 



 
STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 

 
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports and  
Community Club at the Stansbury Oval .       
 
      Table Tennis   Tuesday 9.30am – 11:30am  
 Cards and 8 Ball  Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
 Seniors Exercise  Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm In Uniting Church Hall 
 Line Dancing   Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
 Cards    Friday 1pm – 4pm  
        
All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding the activities, please contact Cynthia on 0458 685 778 
 

90
TH

 BIRTHDAY THANKS 

Vonnie Faulkner would like to thank her family and friends for helping her celebrate her 

90
th
 Birthday. She was grateful to see all her visitors on the day and receive cards and 

presents as well as many phone calls and messages from those unable to attend. 

STANSBURY GOLF CLUB 
 
Firstly Happy New Year to all. 
   
Our Thursday 12 Hole Social Competition is up and running again.  Starting time 12.00 
for 12.30 hit off. This is a fun competition for all abilities, or none. Visitors are most wel-
come. Community members are invited to join us for Happy hour from 4.00 til 6.00 p.m. 
 
Committee members are advised that the first meeting for 2023 will be on Monday 6th 
February at 7.30 p.m. 
 
Bev Patterson, Secretary.0472 763 032 

LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 
 

Australia  Day Celebrations. 
Thank you to everyone for the support for our Morning Tea.  The weather was 
fairly kind, though the breeze was a little stronger than ideal early in the  
morning.  In excess of 250 people enjoyed a morning tea of lamingtons, 
scones with jam and cream.   
 

Thanks to Stansbury Progress for their support, Fleurieu Milk Co for their donation, Rob Tonkin 
for the music, the CFS volunteers for attending with the new appliance and Derek Rutter for  
organising the vintage cars. 
 
Raffle winners were Robyn Pawsley, Charlotte Davidson and Rowena Smith. 
Donations to the RFDS are still to be finalised, but will be a minimum of $1200, which is the  
proceeds from donations and the raffle sales. 
 
Congratulations to club member Margaret Farrow on being awarded Stansbury Citizen of the 
Year for 2023.  A well earned acknowledgement of her community involvement. 
 



 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER FEBRUARY 
 We are now delivering all meals frozen to clients, so at this stage there is no heating of meals required.   
. Thanks to those who have given me the dates that you will be unavailable. It has still been necessary to give 
some of you multiple deliveries in the same month. I have tried to spread this around as evenly as possible - 
please swap with someone else if you are unable to do your allocated day. Contact me if necessary.  
There are easy to follow directions at the centre so please always refer to these sheets if you are unsure of any-
thing.   
Always check for updated covid advice on the notice board at the info centre. 
 

FEBRUARY 2023 

 
 

We are looking for some new volunteers-this will usually mean delivering frozen meals to 1 client 
once a month. If interested or you know of someone who may be, please let me know and I will  
get a volunteer package to you.             Thanks Janet 
 
 If unsure of anything contact     -        Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427 524 200      
                                                          -        or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly Ph 0408 903 812 
 

 
 
 
 

Mon  13 Alison & Ted Buttfield 27 Grant & Janet Jolly 

Tues  14 Chris & Ron Duncan 28 Grant & Janet Jolly 

Wed 1  Alison & Ted Buttfield 15 Anne Longbottom &  
                     Sue Newstead 

 

Thurs 2 Chris & Ron Duncan 16 Sue-ellen Bowey &  
                     Trish Cranwell 

 

Fri 3 Kathy Watkins &  
                         Jenny Klose 

17 Grant & Janet Jolly  

     

Mon 6 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 20 Clint Roberts & Val Caldow  

Tues 7 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 21 Janet & Margaret Jolly  

Wed 8 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 22 Janet & Margaret Jolly  

Thurs 9 Jan Thompson &  
                       Marg Johnson 

23 Beth & Don Faulkner  

Fri 10 Sue & Rob Natt 24 Margaret & Tony Jolly  

        

CORRECTION TO  ADVERTISED DATE 
TAI CHI /IN-BETWEENS GROUP 

The Annual General Meeting will be held in the INSTITUTE MEETING ROOM  
MONDAY 13

th
 FEBRUARY 2023 at 9.45 AM 

 
ALL WELCOME 

CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of movements 
and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural resiliency to 
stress and illness. 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong exer-
cises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes.  
Cost is $2.00. 
 

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group en-
couraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 

    
Enquiries to Carrol 0409 094 009. 



STANSBURY MUSEUM 
By Rowena Smith 

 

I invite you walk through the museum entrance into the large room that is currently used 
to orientate visitors to the history of Stansbury and stand still on the worn floor boards. 
Close your eyes and imagine! 
 
Imagine the many local children of years ago who began their education in this room, 
hear their chatter and laughter and hear their teachers imparting knowledge and  
discipline to boys and girls, some of whom stayed in the local area and contributed to 
the community here and others who travelled afar and made their mark elsewhere. 
 
Stansbury School was opened on 6

th
 November 1878 with 48 pupils ranging from 4 to 

16 who previously had had no schooling. Miss Grace Kerr was head teacher for the ma-
jority of the time the school existed on the current museum site (1882 -1902).  
Student numbers fluctuated but were generally high. In 1907 there were 67 so the 
school qualified for an assistant teacher.   
 
By 1907 Education Department inspectors condemned the school for student use and 
school was transferred to the original Stansbury Institute in St Vincent Street, until the 
new school was built in its current location. 
 
The museum displays many school photos dating right back to 1878 up to current 
times. In 1878 a very solemn group of students is standing in front of the school with the 
smaller ones sitting crossed legged in front of them and flanked by Miss Grace Kerr. 
She looked quite severe in her full length dark dress with white pinafore. In a close up 
head and shoulders and later portrait of the head teacher she is unsmiling but looks 
less severe. In the formal school photo the girls wore mid calf frocks with pinafores or 
smocks. The lads wore jackets, collared shirts and button up boots and many are  
holding their hats. Interestingly in the 1892 photo neither the girls nor Miss Kerr are 
wearing pinafores and many students are wearing hats and caps or bonnets almost as 
though they’ve just arrived at school or are about to go on an excursion. The photos 
chronicle the change in fashions and hairstyles over the years, some with school  
uniforms, others more individual. 
 
It is also interesting to compare the photos of the Stansbury School Fife and Drum 
band, one in 1946 and the other in the mid 1960’s.The students in the 1960’s photo 
were clearly encouraged to smile and the fife players held their instruments and in the 
1946 photo the fife players were posed as if ready to play their instruments and so in 
that photo only two of the drummers were smiling.  
 
It is interesting to look through the student names in the photos and recognise many 
surnames that still resonate through the district today.  Many of today’s locals could 
stand in that room and imagine their distant relatives learning their letters and numbers 
in that classroom with Miss Kerr and with other teachers in the current school location. 
 
As with today, the Stansbury School and its staff has always been an important and  
integral part of the Stansbury community.       

HELP  
 

We are looking for a photo of the original quarry truck (ex Army) used to transport men to 
work at the quarry.  It is needed for the Stansbury 150 celebration records 
Please contact Susan Hanrahan 0408142875 



 

February SPECIALS 
 (01/02/23 -  28/02/23 or while stocks last) 

 
Open Saturday morning February 18th 9.00am - 11.30am  (Seaside Markets). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 (01/02/23 -  28/02/23 or while stocks last) 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

 
Trading Hours: 

 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday :    CLOSED 
(Please check our facebook page for up dates to Saturday Trading) 
Sunday:     CLOSED 

 

Melotin MR 

2mg 30 Tabs 

Was: $36.95 Now: $35.99 

SAVE $.96 

Nat/Own Vit B12 

1000mcg 60 Tabs 

Was: $19.95 Now: $14.99 

SAVE $4.96 

 APH 

Diarrhoea R/F Plus 12 Tabs 

Was: $9.95 Now: $7.49  

SAVE $2.46 

Hydralyte 

Orange 16 ice blocks 

Was  $18.50 Now: $12.49  

SAVE $6.01 

APH 

Ibuprofen 200mg Gel caps 100 

Was: $21.95 Now: $9.99 

SAVE $11.96 

Nasonex 

Allergy Metered Spray 140 

Was:$29.95 Now:$22.49 

SAVE $7.46 

Ego 

QV Face Night Cream 50g 

Was: $19.95 Now: $17.99 

SAVE $1.96 

Ego 

QV Face Ultra Calming Moist 75g 

Was: $17.95 Now:$15.49  

SAVE $2.46 

Olay 

Complete Lotion 30+ sen 75ml 

Was $14.99 Now: 10.49 

 SAVE $4.50 

Olay 

Moisture Lotion 150ml 

Was: $14.99 Now:$10.49 

SAVE $4.50 

Dettol 

2 in 1 Antibac Wipes 15pk 

Was: $3.00 Now: $1.99 

SAVE $1.01  

APH 

Laxative SFT Tab 50mg 90 Tabs 

Was:$9.95 Now:$5.69 

SAVE $4.28 

Nurofen 

3m—5years orange 100ml 

Was: $16.95 Now: $13.99 

SAVE $2.96 

Wart Off 

Freeze 38ml 

Was: $29.95 Now: $20.99 

SAVE 8.96 

Please note this year we will be able to offer free Flu vaccinations for those eligible under the 
national funded influenza program i.e. all persons aged 65 years and older, all Aboriginal per-
sons, all pregnant women, persons with certain medical risk factors and those who are home-

less.  Our stock is due to arrive late March and we will be taking bookings after that time. 
 


